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Back in Time  - 8 - A Letter from David Bratherton to Mrs. Roscoe at 2 Sandwich Road - 

1986  

by John Rabbitt 

 

The letter below, written in 1986, is from Dr. David Bratherton, a therapeutic radiologist at 

Addenbrookes Hospital, Cambridge to Mrs. Roscoe who lived at 2 Sandwich Road, thanking 

her for letting his son and niece visit his old family home.  

 

David Bratherton grew up as a child in the 1920s living at 2 Sandwich Road. The letter 

describes the house and his experiences as a young child living in Ellesmere Park. This letter 

makes fascinating reading and gives us an insight to what life was like in Ellesmere Park in the 

1920s. Dr David Bratherton had a very successful career at Addenbrookes Hospital in 

Cambridge. He was instrumental in establishing the Arthur Rank House, a specialist hospital for 

patients in the final stages of terminal illness. The first patient was admitted to Arthur Rank 

House in May 1981, and the Duchess of Kent officially opened the building on 15th October 

1981.  

 

One part of the letter that caught my eye and brought back memories of my father ‘moderising’ 

our 1930s house in Northolt, West London in the 1950s. On page 2, David Bratherton writes 

about the tracery in the front room, “I regret to say that this was removed as being hopelessly 

Victorian in the 50s.”  

 

Many of you may remember the TV do-it-yourself so called expert, Barry Bucknell. In the 1950s 

he presented the long running BBC TV series Barry Bucknell's Do It Yourself which apparently 

at its peak attracted seven million viewers. Bucknell often demonstrated techniques to 

'modernise' older properties, typically using cheap materials including hardboard and plywood to 

cover up architectural detail such as period doors and fireplaces, which at that time were 

considered unfashionable. This earned Barry Bucknell the nickname 'Bodger' Bucknell.  

 

By the 1990s, some critics argued that he was largely responsible for millions of home owners 

irreversibly altering their properties by removing architectural details in a way that is now 

considered rather irresponsible. It was often quipped that Barry Bucknell was responsible for 

more damage to British historical architecture between 1950 and 1955 than the damage the 

Luftwaffe did between 1940 and 1945.  

 

I hope you enjoy reading this letter and looking at David’s drawings at the end of the document. 
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2 Sandwich Road and the Victoria Road Gate House -2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 Sandwich Road  - 2020 
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------ End of Article ------ 

 


